

PART I. LISTENING

TASK 1: Listen to the conversation between Henry and Cindy. Circle the best answer A, B, or C. You will listen TWICE.

1. What did Henry do in the summer?
A. He went to music festivals. B. He learned to play country music. C. He did community service.
2. Who was playing at the music festivals?
A. Well-known country music bands B. Talented country music bands C. Pop bands
3. Where did Henry do clean-up activities?
A. At the park B. At the nursing home C. At the orphanage
4. According to Henry, volunteering at the nursing home is like _____.
A. playing board games with his friends B. volunteering at the library C. hanging out with his grandparents
5. They will meet again _____.
A. after school on Friday B. at 5 p.m. on Saturday at school C. at 9 a.m. on Saturday in the park

TASK 2 Listen to some information about a car. Circle the best answer A, B, or C. You will listen TWICE.

1. Who is this information for?
A. People who want to drive a car
B. People who want a driverless car
C. People who buy a driverless car
2. What does this car currently run on?
A. Solar power
B. Wind power
C. Hydropower
3. You will get an alert when the car power gets to _____.
A. 10 percent
B. 30 percent
C. 100 percent
4. Where are the charging stations available?
A. Wherever there is sunlight
B. At gas stations
C. At most houses
5. To operate this car safely, users should _____.
A. update the car's software monthly
B. fix the car once a month
C. check the internet regularly

B. LANGUAGE FOCUS.

I. Choose the word or phrase that best completes each sentence or do as directed (3.0 pts):

1. You should walk across the street at the _____.
A. pavement B. traffic light C. Zebra crossing
2. Find the word which has a different **stress** from the others:
A. rename B. famous C. enjoy
3. I went to see the film _____ feeling really tired.
A. In spite B. Despite C. Although
4. _____ is La Tomatina celebrated? — In a small town in Spain..
A. Where B. Why C. When
5. We were satisfied _____ the latest film of that director.
A. with B. on C. at
6. Elephant race festival _____ in Dak.Lak.
A. B. Held B. takes place C. is held
7. _____ is not very far from my house to the bus stop.
A. This B. That C. It
8. Mai: People race downhill to catch cheese at Cheese-rolling festival.
Lien : Wow! That's so _____.
A. excited B. exciting C. interested
9. We found English difficult at first. _____, we soon enjoyed learning it.

- A. However B. Despite C. Although

10. A film that is set in the future, often featuring science . It is _____

- A. documentary B. science fiction C. thriller

11. Choose the word which is **pronounced** differently from the others:

- A. stoppeded B. scareded C. Fastened

12. There _____ many traffic accidents before.

- A. didn't used to be B. didn't use to C. didn't use to be

PART II. GRAMMAR: Complete each sentence with the correct form of verbs in bracket

1. My mum (drive) _____ to work every morning, but Dad catches the bus.

2. We (study) _____ English for 4 years.

3. Although the ticket was very expensive, I (decide) _____ to buy it.

4. I (not, attend) _____ the Flower festival in Da Lat last year?

PART III. VOCABULARY: Complete each sentence with the correct form of words in bracket

1. A lot of _____ and artistic activities are held in the Flower Festival in Da Lat. (culture)

2. There is a great _____ for girls on March 3rd every year (celebrate)

3. We were _____ at the ending of the film. (disappoint)

4. You should _____ obey traffic signals. (strict)

C. READING:

PART I. Read the passage and fill each blank, using the words in the box

acting- actor- actress- types of films- born- lived

Ewan McGregor was (1) _____ in Scotland in 1971. He decided to be an (2) _____ when he was only nine and he made his first film in 1992. So far in his career he has appeared in a lot of different (3) _____, including comedies, musicals, dramas and the Star Wars movies. In his career, Ewan McGregor has worked with actresses like Cameron Diaz and Nicole Kidman, and his films have won a lot of awards. He loves (4) _____ and when he finished the musical, Moulin Rouge, he said: "I have never been happier to do anything in my life"

PART II. Read the passage and choose the correct answers for the questions given.

Christmas is the biggest festival of the year in most of Britain. Celebrations start properly on December 24, Christmas Eve, although there have been several weeks of preparation beforehand. The Christmas tree and all the presents, food, drink and decorations have been bought. Christmas cards have already been sent to friends and relations. About a week before Christmas, people usually put up their decorations and decorate the Christmas tree with lights, various colored decorations and an angel on the top. Family presents are usually put under the tree.

Christmas Day is the biggest day of the holiday. On the Christmas morning (often very early), children open the presents that are in their socks. Some families go to church. The traditional Christmas dinner consists of roast turkey with potatoes and various other vegetables. Before the dinner, people usually pull crackers- small rolls of paper that have gifts, jokes, and party hats inside.

1. When does Christmas start?

- A. on December 24 B. on December 25 C. several weeks before Christmas

2. What do people put under the Christmas tree ?

A. lights, various colored decorations and an angel.

B. food, drink and various colored decorations.

C. family presents.

3. Who get the Christmas presents on the Christmas morning?

A. Every one B. Children

C. Children and the old.

4. Which of the following is the traditional Christmas dinner?

A. Roast turkey with tomatoes and various other vegetables.

B. Roast potatoes, tomatoes with turkey and various vegetables

C. Roast turkey with potatoes and vegetables

D. WRITING: Rewrite as directed in brackets.

1. How far is it from Da Nang to Hoi An? (fill in the blank with no more three words)

- What is _____ Da Nang and Hoi An?

2. Although the story was silly, many people enjoyed the film. (Complete the sentence with Despite)

- Despite _____, many people enjoyed the film

3. They had to wear goggles to protect their eyes. (Make question for the underlined words)

- _____

4. We often cycled to school when we were in primary school.

- We used _____ when we were in primary school.